
 

The City of New York  

Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget 

Department of Housing Preservation and Development 

Department of City Planning 

Public Notice of Availability 

Notice of Public Hearing 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED RESIDENTS, GROUPS, COMMUNITY BOARDS, AND AGENCIES:  

The City of New York intends to apply for funding from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 

(HUD) through the Pathways to Removing Obstacles to Housing (PRO Housing) program. Through this 

competitive grant program, HUD will provide funding to governmental entities to identify and remove barriers 

to affordable housing production and preservation.  

On Monday, September 23, 2024, the City of New York will release its draft application. To access the 

application, please visit: https://www.nyc.gov/site/cdbgdr/index.page. The online materials will also be accessible 

for the visually impaired and will be able to be translated into multiple languages. 

The City invites interested parties to submit comments on the proposed application. To be considered, comments 

must be received no later than Tuesday, October 8, 2024 at 11:59 P.M. (EST). Written comments may be 

submitted to CDBGComments@omb.nyc.gov or to the Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget, Attention: 

Julie Freeman, Director of Community Development, 255 Greenwich Street, New York, New York 10007. 

Additionally, the City has scheduled a public hearing on Wednesday, October 2, 2024 at 6:30pm to solicit further 

comment. Members of the public may attend the hearing either in person or virtually. Please see the end of this 

notice for instructions for attending the hearing. If you plan to attend and need translation or interpretation 

services, please submit a request to CDBGComments@omb.nyc.gov no later than Friday, September 27, 2024 at 

6:30pm. 

At the end of the comment period all comments shall be reviewed, and City responses will be incorporated into 

the application. The final application, containing a summary of the comments and the City’s responses, will be 

submitted to HUD and posted on the City's CDBG-DR website.  

City of New York:  Eric Adams, Mayor  

 Jacques Jiha, Ph.D., Director, Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget 

 Adolfo Carrión Jr., Commissioner, Department of Housing Preservation and Development 

 Dan Garodnick, Director, Department of City Planning 

Date: September 16, 2024 

Public Hearing Information 

When: October 2, 2024 06:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

Topic: Public Hearing on NYC’s application for HUD PRO Housing Funding 

 

To attend the hearing in person, please visit: 

Department of City Planning - 120 Broadway, 31st Floor, New York, NY 10271 

 

To attend the hearing virtually, please use the following link and information: 

Register in advance for this webinar: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_3wCK957zQvqiE1M3FZfe2A 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar. 
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